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Welcome back 
From this week, the pupils in EYFS and 

KS1 will all eat in the old KS1         

sandwich hall and all the pupils in KS2 

will be eating in the KS2 hall.  Pupils 

will no longer eat in separate halls for 

school dinners and sandwiches.  

However, dinner times will be        

staggered to enable all pupils to eat 

and play.  

 

 

Dinner timings: 

EYFS will eat between 11.30-12pm  

Y1 will eat between12 - 12.30pm  

Y2 will eat between 12.30 - 1pm 

Y3 & Y5 will eat between  

12 - 12.30pm  

Y4 & Y6 will eat between 12.30 - 1pm 

We hope that you have had a 

good summer holiday!  

 

We are really pleased to have    

everyone back in school, with many 

normalities that we all took for 

granted returning.  

 

Since there are no more ‘bubbles’  

 

• Staggered start and finish 

times have stopped.   

(F1 - AM 8.30am until 11.30am &   

PM 12.30pm until 3.30pm. 

F2 & KS1 - 8.45am until 3.15pm 

KS2 - 8.40am until 3.15pm) 

 

• A full dinner service has    

resumed.  

(Please, ensure all school meals are 

ordered and paid for in advance.)  

 

• Our school breakfast club 

has resumed in the KS1 hall.  

(All places MUST be booked and 

paid for in advance on Arbor.)  

 

• School visits will resume.  

(All information will be sent out 

once class visit dates and prices 

have been organised and finalised) 

 

• Year 4 swimming lessons will 

start on Monday 6th          

December 2021.  

 

• Whole school assemblies will 

resume.  

 

• Parents/carers will begin to 

be invited back into school 

to share work and celebrate.  

 

School Dinners  
New Entrance  

Our Trust has completed some work 

to update and improve our school 

reception over the summer.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Miss Ross and Mrs Sanderson are 

both now in the office area in     

reception and there is a security 

door at the top of the corridor to 

ensure all pupils and staff are    

safeguarded.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

No-one will be able to get  into the 

corridor or main school building 

without a member of staff letting 

them through.     

 

 

 

 

 

PTA  

Before the summer, our PTA received 

a voluntary contribution of £500 from 

Specsavers at Crystal Peaks.  

 

We would like to say a huge thank 

you to Specsavers for their extremely 

kind donation.   

BDFA 
Please, see the attached 

letter that we have         

received from Liz       

Brownnutt Head of      

Fundraising from the BDFA.  


